Board of Health
Minutes March 22, 2017
Town of New Marlborough

The Board met at 103 Hayes Hill Rd. at 9:00 Am. Present were Scott McFarland, Agent, Norm
Hankey, Member, and Jack Bellinger, Member, Larry Davis IIT, Chairman was absent,

Minutes of previous meetings were discussed since several meetings were canceled due to
sickness or no quorum. The last minutes were for Oct. 12, 2016 which were corrected and revised by
Scott and accepted.

RE: The Budget: The Finance committee needed more information concerning the increase of
$800.00 which was due to the Full Circle program for On-line applications,

Septic plans: John Miller for new construction on 57 Hartsville-New Marlborough Road which
has yet to be 911 numbered. The application approved.

An upgrade for 16 Mill River, Great Barrington Rd, for Alan Gewirtzer was also approved.

An upgrade for John Gillespie at 105 Hatchery Rd. approved.

Perc witness for 1052 Cross to Canaan Valley, Mike Martin,

Title 5 for Herbert Coyne at 98 Norfolk Rd. was reviewed.

Re: Berkshire Springs is renewing it's license to operate as a bottling plant. Scott issues the
permit. DEP also has an interest in its operation. The company is exploring for new supplies of water
since they are at capacity with their current source. An approval will be needed if there 1s ar;
expansion.

The BCBOH spring meeting is April 13 at the Pittsfield Country Club. Scott, Jack and the
secretary will be attending the meeting.

Scott is attending a course in Food Inspection Training for agents 4 days, Apr. 3,5,12 & 13 in
Pittsfield on Federal St.

The next meeting at the Town Hall will be April 11* at 7:00PM.

The meeting adjourned at 10:50Am.

Respectfully submitted

Pia G. Bellinger, Sec.



